
Inauguration Ceremony for the the Construction of the Gunchire Primary School in 

Enemore and Ener Woreda, Guraghe Zone, SNNPR 

 

On 24 February 2021, an inauguration ceremony was held for the Construction of the 

Gunchire Primary School in Enemore and Ener Woreda, Guraghe Zone, SNNPR.  

In total, USD 99,402 was provided by Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots 

Human Security Projects (GGP) to support the construction of two classroom blocks 

containing eight classrooms with furniture, one latrine block, one water tank and a hand 

wash facility.  

This project enables 192 new students to enroll and a total of 400 students to learn in 

the new classrooms.  

In her congratulatory remarks, H.E. Ambassador ITO stated, “Children are the 

foundation for the future development of a country. Providing basic education for 

children is not only for the development of children, but also an important investment 

for the country’s future. I believe this project will improve the quality of education and 

provide a bright future for the children in Gunchire Primary School”. 

Mr. Desalenge Hailu, the Mayor of Gunchire Town, and representatives from the 

community, expressed their appreciation for Japan’s support. 
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